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RECOMMENDATION   

THAT with respect to Report No. 2019-47 (Corporate Services Division), we, The District 
of Thunder Bay Social Services Administration Board (TBDSSAB or the Board), approve 
the Ministry Resolution as attached, to be duly signed in accordance with TBDSSAB By-
Law No. 01-2017 (Governance and Procedural); 
 
AND THAT we authorize the Board Chair and Chief Administrative Officer to execute the 
mortgage financing documents related thereto. 

REPORT SUMMARY  

To provide The District of Thunder Bay Social Services Administration Board (TBDSSAB 
or the Board) with the upcoming mortgage renewal arrangements for the Lendrum Court 
property located in the City of Thunder Bay.  

BACKGROUND 

The Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing (MMAH) is responsible for facilitating and 
co-ordinating certain mortgage renewals on behalf of TBDSSAB.  Once MMAH receives 
the borrowing Resolution from the Board, MMAH will enter into negotiations with lenders, 
on TBDSSAB’s behalf, to secure more favourable interest rates. 
 
The Housing Services Act, 2011, permits a housing provider to seek alternative financing 
arrangements where a business case can be made to the Service Manager.  Given the 
competitive rates recently secured through the MMAH process, this option is not being 
considered at this time. 
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COMMENTS 

The following TBDSSAB mortgage is due for renewal on December 1, 2019:   
 

Project 
Balance Owing at 

Renewal 
Current 

Rate 
Mortgage 
Maturity 

Lendrum Court $ 483,873 1.83% 
 
November 1, 2024 

 

 
This mortgage was last renewed on December 1, 2014. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

Mortgage financing costs are included in the annual TBDSSAB Operating Budget.  The 
mortgage renewal process that was recently completed in September 2019 resulted in an 
interest rate of 1.73%, which is slightly lower than the current interest rate for this 
mortgage.  Any annual cost changes related to this renewal should be minimal.   

CONCLUSION 

It is concluded that the mortgage financing for the Lendrum Court project is due for 
renewal on December 1, 2019, and should be renewed through the MMAH negotiation 
process.  

REFERENCE MATERIALS ATTACHED 

Attachment #1: Resolution of the Board of Directors of The District of Thunder Bay 
Social Services Administration Board 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PREPARED BY: Keri Greaves, CPA, CMA, Manager, Finance 

The District of Thunder Bay Social Services Administration Board 

 
APPROVED / 
SIGNATURE: 

 
 
 

Georgina Daniels, FCPA, FCA, Director – Corporate Services Division 
The District of Thunder Bay Social Services Administration Board 

 
SUBMITTED / 
SIGNATURE: 

 
 
 

William (Bill) Bradica, Chief Administrative Officer 
The District of Thunder Bay Social Services Administration Board 
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